
May 3 Message from Soka Gakai President Minoru Harada 

My dear fellow members around the world, heartfelt congratulations on 
celebrating May 3, Soka Gakkai Day and Soka Gakkai Mother’s Day. This year, 
May 3 marks the 60th anniversary of President Ikeda’s inauguration as the third 
president of the Soka Gakkai.  

As the COVID-19 coronavirus sweeps across the world, I would like to offer my 
deepest condolences and prayers for all those who have lost their lives, and my 
sincere sympathy for those battling the disease, with heartfelt prayers for their 
speedy recovery.  

In the midst of this situation, members have been vibrantly taking action for kosen-
rufu, in particular our “uncrowned heroes” who deliver the Seikyo Shimbun each 
day. I would like to extend my profound gratitude for everyone’s courageous 
efforts, and I am praying earnestly for your safety and health. Let us also send our 
utmost appreciation and admiration to all who work in the healthcare field, 
especially our fellow members, who are fighting the pandemic with all their might.  

Exactly 60 years ago, on May 3, 1960, on the occasion of his inauguration, Ikeda 
Sensei declared that he would take the lead in the next step toward the realization 
of kosen-rufu. At the opening of The New Human Revolution, a great epic in 30 
volumes depicting the eternal bond of mentor and disciple, Ikeda Sensei writes: 
“Peace is the most basic starting point for the advancement of humankind.”  

Each step that he has taken to advance kosen-rufu and peace through his fearless 
and untiring dedication has now borne fruit in a hope-filled movement of fellow 
members who have emerged from the earth” around the globe, spreading a 
network of happiness across 192 countries and territories. I am convinced that the 
first step Ikeda Sensei took 60 years ago initiated a momentous journey to change 
the destiny of humankind. As we renew our appreciation for his selfless struggles, 
let us, as his disciples, follow in his footsteps and create, through our own 
tenacious struggles, a 21st century where people all around the world will enjoy 
peace.  

The “Rissho Ankoku” chapter in Volume 4 of The New Human Revolution
recounts a lecture on Nichiren Daishonin’s treatise “On Establishing the Correct 
Teaching for the Peace of the Land,” delivered by Ikeda Sensei in 1961. Similar to 
the time when the Daishonin submitted his treatise, 1961 had also been marked by 
natural disasters and outbreaks of disease.  



In his lecture, he discussed the following passage: “If you care anything about your 
personal security, you should first of all pray for order and tranquility throughout 
the four quarters of the land, should you not?”  

This passage, he explained, “clearly expresses the attitude and posture we should 
have as Buddhists. People of genuine religious faith care not only for their own 
comfort and safety; they are not content to confine themselves to their own private 
realm. To be truly human means working and praying to solve the problems that 
plague all people and achieve peace and prosperity for society.... The key to 
establishing peace and prosperity in our world, as expressed here, lies in the 
human heart —in people’s prayer for order and tranquility in society— and in each 
person establishing a solid self-identity through the process of human revolution.”  

Precisely at this time when society is in turmoil and many people are suffering 
from anxiety, we too have a mission to pray earnestly for the stability and peace of 
all society. I am confident that such a prayer, filled with great conviction, will 
without doubt become another great step that will eventually usher in a new era for 
humanity.  

Above all, let’s protect our health using common sense based on the wisdom and 
vigilance we draw from our individual faith and practice. And though we cannot 
meet our fellow members and friends physically, let us reach out to them through 
phone calls, postcards, emails and social media, and inspire hope wherever we can.  

As we overcome this new threat to humanity, together with our fellow disciples of 
Ikeda Sensei around the world who are connected through the Mystic Law no 
matter when or where, let us strive resolutely to demonstrate the validity of 
Nichiren Daishonin’s words, “When great evil occurs, great good follows,” and 
“the great correct Law will spread without fail.”  

Let’s meet again in good health and high spirits!  


